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1. Call to Order 
      Present 

○ Nadav Konforty 
○ Julian Perricone 
○ Amanda Kim  
○ Jake Engelman  
○ Samantha Gordon  
○ Penelope Hoopes  
○ Karthik Ravishankar  
○ Casey Codd  
○ Jack Fischman  
○ Harry Dubke  
○ Richard Court  
○ Ben Rhind  
○ Connie Lorente (late) 
○ Robert Hallock  
○ Luis Morales  
○ Geoffrey Ravenhall Meinke  
○ César Guerrero (late) 
○ Gianni Hill  
○ Savannah Kelly  
○ Diana Perez  
○ Jiin Jeong  
○ Morgan Perry 
○ Huzefah Umer  
○ Bryce Febres  
○ Lorant Fejes  
○ Finlay Adamson  
○ Keir Adamson  
○ Nasheley Boursiquot  
○ Eric Kopp  

      Excused 
○ Nanaka Suzuki  

 
2. Public Comment Period 
 
3. New Business 
      Updates — Gavin Meade ‘20 

○ For those of you who are new, I’m Gavin and I’m the Mental Health Liaison. I’ve 
got a bunch of updates and also some future plans and things. The first thing I 
want to talk about is BetterMynds. It’s a service that’s offered by the Dean of 
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Students Office. It’s important for you guys to know as student representatives – 
and for the student body in general to know – that it is not a resource out of the 
Counseling Center and it is not something that is free and available 24/7. It’s a 
conduit for students to get help from providers taking either private pay or 
insurance. There’s a misconception going around that it’s a free 24/7 video 
conference kind of resource, which it is not. So when people talk about that just 
make sure they know what it actually is. It’s just another way that the 
administration is trying to make sure that it is as easy as possible for us to get 
help.  

○ We’ve got new providers joining us as well. Most excitingly we have a new 
part-time psychiatrist who will be joining us, so now we have two – Dr. Jennifer 
Campagna will be joining us on September 4th. And then we also have Rebecca 
Dayton, she’s going to be the new Assistant Director. She’s coming from 
Syracuse University where she was the Associate Vice President of Health and 
Wellness. So she’s been doing counseling and also helping David our. Lastly we 
have Katelynn Faulkner who completed her doctoral degree at Adler University 
and specializes in treating trauma and eating disorders.  

○ The new health center planning on moving in over fall break. That’s kind of soon 
and there’s a lot of work to be done so that’s a tentative move-in date. 

○ Another big thing is Healthy Minds, which is something David and I have been 
working on for about a year now. To those of you who are new, Healthy Minds is 
from the University of Michigan. Basically they come to college campuses and 
administer a survey, the students take the survey, and it’s not diagnostic but it 
gives an idea of where the mental health of students is at. You can compare it to 
national averages or data from before. Hamilton College did it in 2015 and 2016, 
so we’re working to bring it back for this semester so we can compare data from 
now to then. There is a cost associated with that, I don’t know off the top of my 
head what that cost is but I do know we get a JED discount. So I’m going to be 
asking that SA funds part of that, so just keep that in mind. Like I said I don’t 
know how much it is but when I get that information I’ll bring that to the 
appropriate parties.  

○ Also the Mental Wellness Collective. Missy Mouritsen and I are on the leadership 
team for that this semester. We have our first meeting with Dean Chase this 
Friday and we have a lot of big goals for this semester. We are looking for more 
engagement though from SA specifically and the student body in general, but also 
from faculty. We want to give a special shout-out to Professor Shankhar in the 
Anthropology department for his involvement. We’re super excited to continue 
working with him and would love to see more faculty giving us input. Some 
future projects we’re looking at is getting College SOS training with Greek Life 
and some book project and poster campaigns because one of the things we’ve 
identified last semester is that there’s a big difference between the perception of 
what’s offered and what’s actually being offered.  
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○ I’m going to run through what the Counseling Center offers. There’s group 
therapy, individual therapy, peer counseling, a biofeedback room, an art therapy 
space, individualized biofeedback, in-the-moment support, psychiatric services, 
dietitian services, Therapy on the Rocks, Wilderness Adventure Quest, and crisis 
resources. So for those of you that were here when David came last semester, you 
know we have an abundance of resources and it’s disheartening to hear people say 
that we don’t have resources. So we’re going to work on getting people as 
educated and aware as possible. And specifically in my capacity as liaison to SA, 
I really would love to see more engagement and feedback from you guys this 
semester. I don’t want this to feel like something I’m doing alone. I want your 
ideas, so reach out to me. 

○ Eric Kopp:​ For the BetterMynds program is there any specific reduction when 
you do it as part of the college or does each student have to pay the full cost 
through their insurance? 

■ Gavin Meade: ​Each student can go onto the website and make an account 
and filter providers by day, by insurance, etc. But it is not through the 
college. It is independently organized by the student.  

○ Savannah Kelly: ​Are the statistics from previous semesters’ surveys with 
Healthy Minds online or accessible to students? 

■ Gavin Meade: ​That’s information that I have that I can share with you, 
but it is not something that is currently openly available.  

○ Nasheley Boursiquot: ​Are the Healthy Minds surveys something that everybody 
has to take? 

■ Gavin Meade: ​If and when we develop it on campus, there’s no way to 
demand that everybody do it. But we’re trying to get as many participants 
as possible to get the best idea of where the student body is at. 

○ Nadav Konforty: ​Just a clarification – so Healthy Minds is different from 
BetterMynds?  

■ Gavin Meade: ​Yes, it’s entirely different. 
      HamVotes — Nicole Taylor ‘19 

○ Hi, my name is Nicole Taylor. I’m a senior here and I’m going to talk about the 
HamVotes Committee (​students.hamilton.edu/hamvotes​). I’m going to do a 
couple of quick introductions to the different teams that we have and then talk 
more about what we do. 

○ So the HamVotes Committee is described as a passionate group of administrators 
and students who believe that all Hamilton students, and the broader Hamilton 
community, should have all the information they need to feel empowered to 
participate in the voting process. We were formed earlier this year in 2018, and 
we want to make sure that everyone can cast a ballot in this year’s important 
midterms and in years to come.  

○ So to introduce the members of the actual HamVotes Committee, the committee 
is comprised of Phyllis Breland, Kaity Stewart, Lisa Magnarelli, Tessa Chefalo, 
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Phil Klinkner, and myself. And then we also have a student ambassador team of 
which I am the Chair, some of whom are in the room. So it’s myself and 11 
others, they are doing wonderful work already so far. We’ve had a number of 
successful events – at matriculation we registered approximately 150 people to 
vote, so we’re having a pretty good year already. Also we’re pretty identifiable. 
We have shirts, stickers, flyers, a banner, so we are pretty easy to spot. It has our 
logo on it, and our logo was sent out in the all-campus email on Friday. We’re all 
trained and capable of answering most all questions you may have about voting so 
you can ask our members, and you can also always email 
hamvotes@hamilton.edu​ so we can find an answer for you if we can’t answer on 
the spot.  

○ In terms of what we do, the HamVotes Committee has determined four main 
focus areas that we support. We are working on making voter registration, voter 
education, ballot access, and voter turnout readily available to all Hamilton 
students, and we’re doing this in a nonpartisan way. So that means that all of our 
committee members and student team members, we don’t support any particular 
candidate, party, or ideology. We don’t tell you whom to vote for, we don’t tell 
you where to register, we just provide you with the information and resources that 
you need to participate in voting.  

○ We do this in an interesting way. So Hamilton is now offering this tool called 
TurboVote. TurboVote makes it really easy if you sign up to register to get 
election information and reminders, get an absentee ballot, or get more 
information on your polling location if you’re planning on voting in person. The 
link you can use for that is ​hamilton.turbovote.org​ and when we do any of our 
tabling or any of our events that is the tool that we will be using. It makes it super 
simple and clear and takes all the legwork out of the process for people to sign up.  

○ Some of the events that we are doing this semester that I am particularly excited 
about is in September we have partnered with all the RAs who have expressed 
interest in partnering with us to do an event with their residence halls. So you’ll 
probably hear from your RA about an event that you can go to, stop in for a few 
minutes, grab a sticker, grab a flyer, sign up for TurboVote, and that’ll be super 
easy. We’re also going to be tabling at the CAB Comedy Show on the 14th 
featuring Mike Birbiglia, and we also have an event on National Voter 
Registration Day, which is Tuesday, September 25th. We’re really excited for 
that, we’re going to be doing a traveling voter registration drive where we start on 
the light side of campus and work our way to the light side throughout the day and 
take voter registration to you. The 25th is an important date because it’s before all 
the voter registration deadlines in all 50 states. In October and November we’re 
also going to have a few more events that are more voter education and voter 
turnout geared, you can learn more about our events by visiting the calendar on 
our website and following our social media. Our website’s address is 
students.hamilton.edu/hamvotes​ and we also so far have Twitter and Facebook, so 
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you can just search HamVotes and find all kinds of posts about the events that 
we’re doing. You’ll also see all-campus emails from us and posters going up 
around campus. The student ambassador team is here to help you participate in 
voting, so don’t hesitate to ask us any questions. We’re really excited to work 
with everyone this year, and it’s awesome to have Student Assembly support.  

○ Nadav Konforty: ​Of course! We love civic engagement and this is something 
that I feel very strongly about. My goal is that every student on campus that can 
vote should vote whether it’s at home or here since we live here nine months out 
of the year. So Nicole thank you so much. If you haven’t seen HamVotes around 
you will and if you haven’t registered to vote, get on it!  

○ Ben Rhind: ​I just wanted to make a quick plug about the importance of 
registering in this district. For those who don’t know or haven’t been following 
this race, this is going to be one of the single closest House races in the entire 
country. The breakdown and control of the House may well come down to this 
seat. So students here have an awesome opportunity to a.) make change in a 
community in which you live nine months out of the year – and freshmen who are 
just starting are going to be living here for the next couple years – and b.) really 
make your vote count. I know we have a lot of students who are from Boston and 
New York and your vote really doesn’t mean much there. Here you really have 
the opportunity to make a difference. I know the College Democrats will be 
offering New York State registration forms at their tables, they’ll have some 
Wednesday at 11 at the Diner. I’m sure HamVotes will also be offering New 
York forms, which will be great to see. So I’d really like to recommend that you 
register here.  

○ Karthik Ravishankar:​ I’m registered here and I’d actually like to change my 
registration to back home. I fully support Ben, it’s just my own personal reason 
why I’d like to change my registration. Is that something you guys can help with? 

○ Nicole Taylor: ​Yeah, definitely. It’s federal law that students can register 
to vote either where they attend college or their home. We support 
students in any decision they make. We’re not trying to tell you what to 
do, we’re just trying to provide you with the resources to do it. So totally, 
you can sign up for TurboVote and update your registration to your home.  

○ Luis Morales: ​Are the dates for the RA events in the dorms available to the 
public? 

○ Nicole Taylor: ​Amanda Kim can speak to this better since she’s planning 
them, but they’re in the process of being planned. So you will hear from 
your RAs as soon as those events are planned. They’re being planned 
about a week in advance so you can keep an eye out for them. We’ll also 
be trying to add them to our website, they’re just coming in pretty quickly. 
And they’re all going to happen before September 25th.  

○ Jake Engelman: ​Just something to add: if you’re interested in your dorm doing 
it, reach out to your RA and say that that’s something you’d be interested in.  
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○ Luis Morales: ​So also because I’m Social Activist Chair for BLSU, I reached out 
to you guys. Thanks for responding, you were super quick. I’m just interested in 
our own members getting more civically engaged. 

○ Nicole Taylor: ​Definitely! We also plan – in addition to the RAs and the 
different events we’re doing – on reaching out to every different 
organization and attending a bunch of club meetings, so we’ll be reaching 
out to org leaders and seeing if we can get your support in getting people 
to sign up for TurboVote. And anytime we want to do an event, we’ll 
definitely send a couple of our people since we’re trained and ready to go. 
So keep an eye out for that. 

○ Eric Kopp: ​I have a comment and a question. The comment is there’s also a 
primary on September 13th. For all Democrats, there’s also going to be a 
gubernatorial election and state senate elections so we can get control of the New 
York state senate. And my question is what have you been doing with vote by 
mail ballots and outreach with that? 

○ Nicole Taylor: ​We’re not doing specific work with that right now but 
when you sign up for TurboVote – and we have the step-by-step process 
laid out on our website – essentially you register to vote and you indicate 
how you want to receive your reminders, whether it’s by text or email. 
They then ask if you want to vote in person or receive an absentee ballot, 
and if you indicate that you want to vote absentee then they will send you 
the absentee ballot application form and a stamped and addressed 
envelope for your county clerk. So you just fill that out, send it in, and 
your county clerk will send you your ballot and then you can send that in 
and you voted. We’re going to be doing a much bigger push on that in the 
October time frame, but we’ll be doing a lot of stuff for absentee ballots. 
And if you go to the links page on our website, we have a ton of other 
resources available where you can figure out how to do that.  

○ Sam Gordon: ​Can you still get all the benefits from TurboVote like the text 
reminders and absentee thing if you register to vote in district? You still can get 
all of those things? 

○ Nicole Taylor: ​Definitely! Any Hamilton person with a Hamilton email 
address can sign up for TurboVote. It doesn’t matter where you register. 

○ Sam Gordon: ​So even if you use the New York State form, it’ll work? 
○ Nicole Taylor: ​So you can use the Federal Form to register in New York 

State. The Federal Form works in every state. And yes if you register 
using a New York form, when you’re signing up for TurboVote there’s a 
little toggle and you can indicate that yes, I’m registered to vote, and you 
can go through and sign up for the reminders and information.  

○ Gianni Hill: ​TurboVote will tell you the polling location if you’re voting 
in person too. 
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○ Nicole Taylor: ​Yeah, so you get the TurboVote link from us 
(​hamilton.turbovote.org​). We’ll be sending out the link to the TurboVote 
in our all-campus emails so you can do it on your own if you want, but 
that’s what we use in our events. 

○ Finlay Adamson: ​Can students who voted in the primary of their home district 
can can they switch their registration to vote in this district in between those two 
times? 

○ Nicole Taylor: ​Yes, all you have to do is update your voter registration. 
You can do that through TurboVote.  

○ Nadav Konforty: ​Thank you so much for coming in Nicole, your team is doing 
so much work. 

 
      Confirmation — Class of 2021 Representative — Morgan Perry ‘21 

Class of 2021 Representative confirmation passes. 
 
      Confirmation of Appeals Board Members 

○ Amanda Leonhard ‘20 & Bobby Treadwell ‘20 
Appeals Board Member confirmations pass. 

 
      Introduction and Goals for the Semester 
      New Projects:  
 New Org Committee — Julian Perricone ‘20 

○ I’ve been talking about this for a few months, since the end of the last semester. 
Basically we’re forming a committee to look over club recognition and look over 
clubs in general and make sure they're getting everything that they need. Part of 
that committee’s job would be to review proposals for new clubs at the beginning 
of each semester and see if those clubs meet our expectations as a campus and 
whether they would be approved or not to become a real club. So that committee 
will comprise all of the presidents of each delegation as well as Nadav, myself, 
and probably Jake as well. We were also thinking of having someone taking on 
the equivalent of Jake’s position for this committee. The position would basically 
be a club overseer or manager. We’ll come up with a cool name. That person will 
basically be in charge of chairing this committee. They will serve an e-board 
position and they will tend to any kinds of concerns clubs or organizations may 
have. I just wanted to keep you all in the loop about that. At the end of the agenda 
you can see the dates. There are two new club interest meetings happening within 
the next week. Kaity Stewart will be spearheading those meetings and answering 
questions any new club leaders have about their club proposals. There will be an 
application deadline on the 16th by 11:59 p.m. for any new clubs. After that 
meeting, the New Org Committee should expect to have a meeting amongst 
ourselves where we go through all of the proposals and decide which ones follow 
the standards that we’ve come up with and decide which ones are maybe 
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questionable. And if a new club is told no or maybe they can appeal to their club 
proposal. And the idea is that this committee would be able to say yes amongst 
ourselves when we meet internally, but any maybe’s or no’s we would bring to 
the rest of you all as a council following our internal meeting. And from there 
we’ll all discuss whether or not that club should be allowed to form and the club 
leaders can come and explain why they think that club should be allowed to form. 
It’ll be similar to the financing and budget committee meetings.  

○ Nadav Konforty: ​If there’s anyone who wants to be on that committee that isn’t 
already, reach out to us after this. 

 Election Day Jitneys 
○ Nadav Konforty: ​I talked to Noelle about this. I don’t remember quite exactly 

what happened with the 2016 election but I really do want jitneys for students 
who are voting in district to take students to the polling stations. In my ideal 
world I would also very much like students to take their cars and drive people 
around to their voting stations, but that’s a whole different thing. But election day 
jitneys are very much something we can work on. I know there are a lot of people 
in this room that are very politically active so if you want to be a part of that let 
me know.  

○ Gianni Hill: ​HamVotes is also looking to have transportation down to the 
polling stations, so talk to us.  

○ Eric Kopp: ​Would it just be for the general election in November or also for the 
primary on the 13th? 

○ Nadav Konforty: ​I will get back to you on that one. 
 SA Manual  

○ Julian Perricone: ​We’ve also been talking a lot about making student assembly 
flow better and make it a more efficient machine. I think a lot of us would agree 
that most of the conflicts we have don’t come from a lack of ideas or ability but 
rather it’s just that the holes and hoops you have to jump through can be tedious 
and you don’t always necessarily know how to get things done. A lot of people 
have had to just show up and learn the ways by themselves, which isn’t really fair. 
We were talking about making a kind of welcoming packet for freshmen but kind 
of expanding that to committee chairs. There should be some sort of handbook or 
manual that explains to the members of the Central Council how to get things 
done, whom to meet with and how regularly, and ideas that have been already 
explored so we don’t run over our old tracks again. And while we were talking 
about this Nadav had the idea of a more general student manual.  
Student Change Manual 

○ Nadav Konforty: ​One thing that Julian and I want to help work on is how 
to help students who really want to make change but don’t always know 
the exact directions and routes to go through. So to that effect we want to 
make a more student-wide handbook on how to make change on the 
campus, whether you’re a student org leader or member or a regular Joe 
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Schmoe that just wants to get something done. So that’s a project I’ll be 
reaching out to people about as well and trying to recruit people on that. 
We can look at the best way to get a manual set up for students because 
that is critical. Like with what Julian said, we don’t want to keep going 
back in loops and also we want students to feel more secure in their ability 
to get things done, especially when interacting with Student Assembly, 
their own communities, and the administration. That’s something that will 
take a little bit but we’re very excited about that. Hopefully it proves to be 
effective.  

Hand, foot, and mouth disease 
○ Nadav Konforty: ​In case you don’t know, there’s been a case of hand, foot, and 

mouth disease going around campus. So wash your hands and disinfect your 
common areas. We’re not doing norovirus again. Not today, Satan. 

○ Geoffrey Ravenhall Meinke: ​Will there be emails sent around to the student 
body explaining what that disease is and how to identify if you have it or not like 
there was with norovirus? 

○ Connie Lorente: ​I already emailed Dean Landry about this and he said 
he’s going to get in contact with the Health Center. So I’m assuming 
tomorrow they’re gonna send it in.  

○ Julian Perricone: ​The main symptoms as far as I know are fever as well 
as spots on your hands, feet, and mouth. It’s kind of like chickenpox but 
very concentrated. So make sure you’re not doing anything to pass that 
around, it’s passed through direct contact with fluid. 

○ Nadav Konforty: ​Connie, thank you so much for being so top of 
everything. 

 
4. Old Business 
      NESGov Updates 

○ Gianni Hill: ​We have our official dates set for Saturday, September 29th and 
Sunday the 30th. So Penelope and Huzefah and I are working on getting that 
going. We’re planning on sending out registration forms to all the schools we’re 
working with so schools know about it. We did a Doodle Poll to find out when 
most schools could come and that looked like the best weekend. 

○ Penelope Hoopes: ​Also we’re looking for hosts for the people, so start thinking 
about if you want to do that or not. 

○ Nasheley Boursiquot: ​What is NesGov? 
■ Gianni Hill: ​NesGov is a conference mainly for the NESCAC schools and 

the small liberal arts colleges in the Northeast. We meet every semester as 
the student government organizations and just get together to talk about 
some of the issues going on at our schools and share our ideas with the 
different student government organizations. We decided to host it this 
semester and I’m not sure where it’s going to be next semester.  
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○ Nadav Konforty: ​It’ll be wonderful, there’ll be appearances from President 
Wippman and Dean Martinez. 

○ Richard Court: ​What’s the date for that again? 
■ Julian Perricone: ​September 29th and 30th. 
■ Penelope Hoopes: ​It’ll end in the afternoon on that Sunday (the 30th) 

though. 
○ Savannah Kelly: ​Is it required to attend NesGov for us? 

■ Gianni Hill: ​We haven’t thought about the workshops we’re doing yet but 
hopefully you guys will volunteer for us to help or lead workshops. As 
many of you that can show up is awesome, just to show your faces and 
show we’re united. When we’ve gone to conferences in the past no one in 
the host school’s student government shows up and it was a bad look on 
the host school. So if you can pop in throughout the day and take part in 
some workshops that would be awesome.  

      Alcohol Working Group — Nadav Konforty ‘20 
○ Dean Martinez has been working on the Alcohol Working Group, so working 

with students to address concerns she has about student drinking culture on 
campus. She very much wanted me to reach out to you guys and also students in 
the general student body and tell everyone to email Student Assembly if they 
want to be involved in the Working Group. Regardless of whether you personally 
drink or not, Dean Martinez wants to work with students to address what’s 
happening on on campus.  

      Sexual Assault — Nadav Konforty ‘20 
○ We have a new Director of Community Standards, Catherine Berryman, who is 

also the new Title IX Coordinator. We’re having her come in some time soon, 
she’s super smart and very cool. I’m really excited for the work she’s going to do 
here. Also as you may have seen there should be updated channels for support and 
reporting with Title IX policies on campus. Also, Julian and I are meeting with 
Cori Smith, who works in the Title IX office, for the Annual Mohawk Valley 
YWCA Purple Ribbon Campaign, to have Student Assembly join in raising 
money for this specific program, which works a lot with partner violence and 
transitional housing for people who have been victims of partner violence.  

○ Sam Gordon: ​There should be some campaigns going around on campus from 
other student groups and it’s really cool to get involved in the community on a 
deeper level, especially on something so universal like domestic violence or 
sexual assault where you can feel that at any level.  

      Trustee Committees — Julian Perricone ‘20 
○ Every semester trustees are on campus for events. They have their own committee 

meetings where they speak about issues that are pertinent to them and they want 
student input on those committees. Every semester we poll around Student 
Assembly to see who might be interested in serving on their trustee committees. If 
you are interested, we will be sending out some sort of way to serve on those 
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committees. There aren’t too many positions but we can talk more about that in 
the coming weeks.  

○ Nadav Konforty: ​Trustees hold a lot of power and sway, so it’s a great 
opportunity to be in the room where it happens. 

      Traditions Committee Update  
○ Nadav Konforty: ​Social Traditions Committee is now being transformed to 

Traditions to deal with more SA-related committee. Social Traditions as we knew 
it was kind of straddling Student Assembly and CAB, so it’s in the process of 
restructuring. As traditions come up we will let you all know accordingly.  

○ Julian Perricone: ​If you know you’re on Social Traditions, just keep in mind it’ll 
be going through some change.  

 
5. Acknowledgements 
      MHPI — Connie Lorente ‘20 

○ Nadav Konforty: ​Thank you Connie for all the work you’ve been doing on the 
Mental Hygiene Product Initiative.  

○ Connie Lorente: ​I’m going to send an email tomorrow but it is confirmed, I put 
the posters up, the bathrooms are first-floor all-gender bathroom in KJ, the 
all-gender bathroom in the all-night reading room in the library, and the only 
all-gender bathroom in the Science Center, which is in the ground floor. So 
there’s three dispensers up.  

 
6. Committee Reports 
      Introduction to Fall Semester Committees — Julian Perricone ‘20 

○ Julian Perricone: ​Committees meet bi-weekly and with their administrative 
liaison and try to get change affected. We would suggest you meet on Week 1 to 
talk about what you. Week 2, just the chair would go to their respective 
administrator and share those ideas. If members of the committee want to go 
that’s fine as well. When we do committee reports, don’t have little bullet points, 
keep them in the Google Docs.  

 
7. Funding 
Amount Remaining: $95,684.83 

Organization Items/Services 
Requested 

Amount 
Requested 

Amount 
Recommended 

Amount 
Approved 

Bowling Club One trip $1001.16 $1001.16 $1001.16 

Duelly Noted Trip to Oswegatchie 
Education Center $309.66 $309.66 $309.66 

 



 
 

The Central Council of Student Assembly, Hamilton College 
STUDENT ASSEMBLY MEETING  

SEPTEMBER 3RD, 2018 
 

Beekeeping Club Smoker $84.35 $84.35 $84.35 
Amount Requested: $1,395.17 
Amount Recommended: $1,395.17 
Amount Remaining if Funding Passes: $94,289.66 
 
Jake Engelman: ​As many of you know, we made some changes to the funding codes last 
semester, so all organizations that are approved for funding will have attended the Club Funding 
Training in which we went over those. But if anyone has any questions, please reach out to me. 
I’ll also be hosting open hours for budget workshops and questions in the Sadove Living Room 
on Tuesday and Thursday from 3:30-4:30. So if you have a question or want to show me a 
budget, just come by and I’ll be sitting there. Strategic budgets are due this weekend Saturday 
the 8th at noon sharp. 
 
Bowling Club 

● They’re requesting costs associated with one Bowling Trip for later this week, this will 
be counted as part of their total budget. COvers bus costs, shoe costs, lane costs. They’re 
taking 44 people. They’ll send our an email to sign up for the trip. 

 
Duelly Noted 

● Requesting funds for annual retreat trip to Oswegatchie Education center. It’s a nice way 
for them to bond and show new members a good time. Ten people for 70 bucks a night. 

 
Beekeeping Club 

● Requesting a smoker and the doses you use in a smoker. They need to treat the bees for 
veroa mites and they’ve been using a professor’s but he needs it for his own bees (?) 

 
Bowling Club, Duelly Noted, and Beekeeping Club funding passes as recommended. 
 
8. Announcements 

○ New Org Proposal 
■ 9/6 12:15-1:00pm in Sadove 112 — ​New Club Interest Meeting  
■ 9/10 4:15-5:00pm in Sadove 112 — ​New Club Interest Meeting 
■ 9/16 11:59pm — ​New club applications due 

○ Judicial Board Nomination Confirmation  
● Edsel Llaurador ‘19, Clayton McCollum ‘19, Chris Browne ‘20, 

Eliot Pierpont ‘20, Elise Butler ‘20, Savannah Kelly ‘21, Frederick 
Xongmixay ‘21, Elizabeth Ely ‘21 

Judicial Board Nominations pass. 
○ Honor Court Nomination Confirmation  
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■ Andrew Juchno ‘19, Farzonai Muzaffar ‘19, Jacob Bortner-Hart ‘20, 
Elaine Yip ‘21, William Andriola ‘21 

Honor Court Nominations pass. 
○ SA E-Board Confirmation 

■ Samantha Gordon ‘19 - Parliamentarian 
■ Amanda Kim ‘21 - Secretary 

E-Board confirmations pass. 

Organization Items/Services 
Requested 

Amount 
Requested 

Amount 
Recommended Resubmit 

NY Times Subscription $9,940.00 $9,940.00 N 

Discretionary - $5,000.00 $5,000.00 N 

 
NY Times and Discretionary funding passes as recommended.  
 

 


